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Lenoir County Sheriff’s Office


P.O. Box 3289 Kinston, NC 28504

Phone: (252) 559-6100 Fax: (252) 527-3854

Sheriff Christopher C. Hill
BREAKING NEWS - PRESS RELEASE
BANK ROBBERY SUSPECT

ARRESTED IN LENOIR COUNTY

On October 11, 2013 at approximately 3:00 p.m., the Lenoir County Sheriffs Office arrested a wanted Bank Robbery suspect in the Grifton area of Lenoir County.  
Alonzo Antonio Murrell was wanted by the Jacksonville Police Department for robbing the PNC Bank located on Western Boulevard on September 13.  Today, the LCSO received an anonymous tip that provided the possible located of Murrell.  The caller reported seeing Murrell at an abandoned residence located at 4645 Sleepy Fox Drive, Grifton.  With that information, Lenoir County Sheriff’s Criminal Detectives and the US Marshals Service Violent Fugitive Task Force of the Eastern District of North Carolina went to the address and surrounded the residence.  Officers entered and located Murrell inside.  Murrell was taken into custody without incident.
Murrell was transported to the Lenoir County Sheriff’s Office and held until Jacksonville Police arrived and assumed custody.  Murrell has now been returned to Onslow County for these charges.

Sheriff Chris Hill stated “this is definitely a win for the citizen who was observant and wanting to protect their community.  The information that was given to us was correct and a bank robbery suspect is in custody tonight.  I commend this citizen for their dedication to living in a safer society.”
Please contact Major Ryan Dawson at 252-559-6101 or by email at rdawson@co.lenoir.nc.us with any questions.

“The Sheriff shall keep and preserve the peace of his County.”

